
minutes 
SHAC-School Health Advisory Committee 
9.19.2018 12:03 – 1:01 CISD Boardroom 
Facilitator Tammy Bright 
Note taker Cheri McCullough 

Attendees 
Tammy Bright, Stephanie McBroom, Bill Allen, Katie Cunningham, Christi Gregory, Lori Johnson, 
Debbie Reynolds, Michael Hoots, Lara Arnold, Andrea Turner, Samantha Atkins, Tracy Easley, 
Rhonda Day, Wendy Elliott, Fernando Rodriguez, Merit Davis, Mara Jackson 

Welcome – Tammy Bright 
Committee members introduced themselves and told in what capacity they were serving 
Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes * 
Committee members silently read minutes from April 25, 2018 
Andrea Turner made a motion to approve; Katie Cunningham seconded; motion carried. 
TEA Guidance & Law – Tammy Bright * 
Ms. Bright read and reviewed highlighted parts of these documents 
These guidelines informs the committee of their duties  
One member is to be voted to serve as Co-Chair of this committee; Lynn Evetts is the current Co-Chair 
Debbie Reynolds made a motion for Lynn Evetts to remain as Co-Chair; Katie Cunningham seconded; 
motion carried 
Lynn Evetts, Smith MS parent, will continue to serve as Co-Chair for the 2018-2019 school year 
Committee members were approved by the CISD Board on Monday, September 17, 2018 
Stop the Bleed – Christi Gregory 
National Program launched in 2015 by the White House about tourniquets being applied on limbs in hopes 
of saving that limb 
First training was in August by the Cleburne Fire Department with all nurses and CTE staff, will offer 
training to teachers later in the school year 
CFD will train the industrial plants and try to get that business to purchase kits for our schools 
Cost of kits $150.00-$300.00 for each kit 
Flu Clinic – Christi Gregory 
Flu shot offered to staff and students the week of October 22, 2018 on campuses 
Notify Christi Gregory, Blake Glenn or Tammy Bright of a break out; there is a plan in place 
Custodians go to the campus to disinfect the contaminated area(s) with a machine CISD has purchased  
There are hand sanitizer machines all over every facility in the District 
Blake Glenn, Energy Specialist and Custodian Supervisor, will be on the November 28, 2018 agenda 
Wellness Plan – Tammy Bright 
Ms. Bright explained our campuses are doing most of what is in the Wellness Plan; it’s just not documented 
Snack Packs, perishable food items that go home with students over the weekend, are graciously provided 
by churches and other organizations 
CISD Child Nutrition is very involved with our campuses and does an excellent job  
Wellness Plan is required by the State to be posted on the website 
Health Services WebPage – Christi Gregory 
Christi Gregory showed the committee where documents, topics and other health related information may be 
found within the CISD Web Site 
Miscellaneous Discussions 
Lice procedures were asked – TEA says students can remain at school with nits; CISD says student is to go 
home – more discussion at the November 28, 2018 meeting 
PK, Kinder, 1st, 3rd, 5th, 7th and any new student enrolling in the District will be Vision and Hearing tested 

 


